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II recalls and, when appropriate, for 
class III recalls. Telephone calls or 
other personal contacts should ordi-
narily be confirmed by one of the above 
methods and/or documented in an ap-
propriate manner. 

(c) Contents. (1) A recall communica-
tion should be written in accordance 
with the following guidelines: 

(i) Be brief and to the point; 
(ii) Identify clearly the product, size, 

lot number(s), code(s) or serial num-
ber(s) and any other pertinent descrip-
tive information to enable accurate 
and immediate identification of the 
product; 

(iii) Explain concisely the reason for 
the recall and the hazard involved, if 
any; 

(iv) Provide specific instructions on 
what should be done with respect to 
the recalled products; and 

(v) Provide a ready means for the re-
cipient of the communication to report 
to the recalling firm whether it has 
any of the product, e.g., by sending a 
postage-paid, self-addressed postcard or 
by allowing the recipient to place a 
collect call to the recalling firm. 

(2) The recall communication should 
not contain irrelevant qualifications, 
promotional materials, or any other 
statement that may detract from the 
message. Where necessary, followup 
communications should be sent to 
those who fail to respond to the initial 
recall communication. 

(d) Responsibility of recipient. Con-
signees that receive a recall commu-
nication should immediately carry out 
the instructions set forth by the recall-
ing firm and, where necessary, extend 
the recall to its consignees in accord-
ance with paragraphs (b) and (c) of this 
section. 

§ 7.50 Public notification of recall. 
The Food and Drug Administration 

will promptly make available to the 
public in the weekly FDA Enforcement 
Report a descriptive listing of each new 
recall according to its classification, 
whether it was Food and Drug Admin-
istration-requested or firm-initiated, 
and the specific action being taken by 
the recalling firm. The Food and Drug 
Administration will intentionally 
delay public notification of recalls of 
certain drugs and devices where the 

agency determines that public notifica-
tion may cause unnecessary and harm-
ful anxiety in patients and that initial 
consultation between patients and 
their physicians is essential. The re-
port will not include a firm’s product 
removals or corrections which the 
agency determines to be market with-
drawals or stock recoveries. The re-
port, which also includes other Food 
and Drug Administration regulatory 
actions, e.g., seizures that were ef-
fected and injunctions and prosecu-
tions that were filed, is available upon 
request from the Office of Public Af-
fairs (HFI–1), Food and Drug Adminis-
tration, 5600 Fishers Lane, Rockville, 
MD 20857. 

§ 7.53 Recall status reports. 

(a) The recalling firm is requested to 
submit periodic recall status reports to 
the appropriate Food and Drug Admin-
istration district office so that the 
agency may assess the progress of the 
recall. The frequency of such reports 
will be determined by the relative ur-
gency of the recall and will be specified 
by the Food and Drug Administration 
in each recall case; generally the re-
porting interval will be between 2 and 
4 weeks. 

(b) Unless otherwise specified or in-
appropriate in a given recall case, the 
recall status report should contain the 
following information: 

(1) Number of consignees notified of 
the recall, and date and method of no-
tification. 

(2) Number of consignees responding 
to the recall communication and 
quatity of products on hand at the 
time it was received. 

(3) Number of consignees that did not 
respond (if needed, the identity of non-
responding consignees may be re-
quested by the Food and Drug Adminis-
tration). 

(4) Number of products returned or 
corrected by each consignee contacted 
and the quantity of products accounted 
for. 

(5) Number and results of effective-
ness checks that were made. 

(6) Estimated time frames for com-
pletion of the recall. 
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